
 

Harold LeMay Enterprises, Inc. 

13502 Pacific Ave S 

Tacoma, WA  98444 
 

 

October  20, 2010 

 

 

VIA EMAIL to WUTC RECORDS CENTER/ 

ORIGINAL VIA FIRST CLASS MAIL 

 

David Danner, Executive Director and Secretary 

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

Attention:  Records Center 

P.O. Box 47250 

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW 

Olympia, WA 98504-7250 

 

Re: TG-101536, Harold LeMay Enterprises, Inc. d/b/a City Sanitary, Joe’s Refuse and White Pass 

Garbage Company – PLEASE DO NOT REDOCKET 

 

Dear Mr. Danner: 

Please find enclosed substitute tariff pages for Tariff 9.3 for the above-captioned rate filing by Harold 

LeMay Enterprises, Inc. d/b/a City Sanitary, Joe’s Refuse and White Pass Garbage Company (“the 

Company”).  These pages reflect the proposed settlement of this general rate filing that has tentatively 

been agreed to by the Commission staff and the Company and which is now scheduled to come before 

the Commissioners at the Open Meeting on Thursday, October 28, 2010. 

The Company duly noticed all of its affected customers in this matter in September and in those notices 

informed its all affected customers that the rates to be established by the Commission could be higher 

or lower than was originally noticed.  Because some of the negotiated rates in this settlement now 

involve rates that are higher and lower than the original notice, the Company requests a waiver of 

WAC 480-70-276 in order to allow the tariff pages to become effective on their originally intended date 

of November 1, 2010.  Moreover, because some of the revised rates will result in increases above the 

levels the Company originally proposed and noticed its customers, the Commission also requests a 

waiver of WAC 480-70-271 to allow those rate levels to become effective on less than 30 days’ notice 

and, thus, the Company asks for a technical waiver of the application of rules in both WAC 480-70-276 

and WAC 480-70-271. 

Finally, the Company asks the Commission to permit it to notify its customers of the negotiated 

proposed revised rate levels on the customers’ next regular billing cycle. 
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Thank you for your attention to this matter and please do not hesitate to contact me should you have 

further questions. 

Yours truly, 

 

 

Irmgard Wilcox  

Controller 

 

cc: David W. Wiley 

 Dan Schooler 


